ADAMS TOWNSHIP
MONTHLY MEETING
November 4, 2019

The regular monthly meeting of the Adam Township Board was held on Monday, November 4, 2019
at the Township Hall, 17118 First Street, Baltic, Michigan.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00PM. Pledge of allegiance was recited. The following board
members responded to roll call: Supervisor Heikkinen, Trustee Mattila, Trustee Keranen, and Clerk
Pindral. Treasurer Immonen was absent with excuse. There were 12 guests in attendance.

MOTION made by Trustee Keranen with support from Trustee Mattila to accept the minutes of the
October 7, 2019 Monthly meeting, and October 7, 2019 Wholesale Water meeting. Roll call, all
ayes. Motion carried. :

- PUBLIC COMMENT/CORRESPONDENCE:

 T. Parolini inquired on wind turbine updates. C. Moore, associated with Circle Power, was in
audience and responded saying Circle Power is ready to meet with the Township to finalize the
details for scheduling the public hearing and finalize paperwork. Supervisor Heikkinen stated he
would like to include the Township Attorney at the meeting. Mr. Moore will email suggested
dates and times. He also informed the public that the wind tower will be going back up.

» Supervisor Heikkinen reported receipt of invoice and signed contract from Great Lakes Recovery
Center for provision of employee assist program. AEP services are a requirement of some RD
loans and grants. MOTION by Clerk Pindral with support from Trustee Mattila to pay the $75.00
invoice from Great Lakes Recovery. Roll call, all ayes. Motion carried.

e Correspondence from Auto Value stating the business will now become Auto Wares, with a
better line of merchandise and better availability.

» Letter from US EPA regarding questionnaire about safe water, about water system, nutrients,
etc. B. Hudson stated he already has all that information, and it is taken care of.

FINANCIAL REPORT: Review of financial reports for October 2019. Clerk Pindral stated this report
reflects the division of BCBSM costs between all accounts. MOTION made by Trustee Mattila with

support from Trustee Keranen to accept the October financial reports. Roll call, all ayes. Motion
carried.

FIRE DEPARTMENT: Trustee Mattila reported for the last month there were 9 medical calls and 0
fire calls. Supervisor Heikkinen reminded Fire Chief D. Coponen of the need to submit the monthly
Incident Reports to the Bureau of Fire Service even if no activity experienced.

ASSESSOR REPORT: The Assessor report for October reviewed. The Board will discuss further in
executive session with Assessor present

t(‘,Eflt\”llETERY REPORT: Mountain View Cemetery is closed to drive-in traffic, but still open to foot
raffic.

BUSINESS - OLD/NEW:

e Chris Holmes reported he is crunching the numbers on the upcoming water project, and wil|
meet with the auditor and Supervisor Heikkinen to review next week. Project consists of
replacing 3.1 miles of fatigued water main, and as well as obsolete water Pumps. He reporteq
he is working with addresses provided by water department to create spreadsheets for the DMS
inventory system mandated by State. !

* Discussion regarding recreational marijuana in the Township. The 11/6/18 election results
reported as 417 yes and 527 no votes. Lawyer Mackey gave a brief synopsis of regulationg
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